








The total forecast capital expenditure on Western Water funded projects is estimated at
approximately $13.2m however it is noted that in Table A5 of Appendix 4 the capital allocated to the
‘Rockbank Catchment’ is just $1.996m. Given that these projects are located within areas that have
planning permits, include pre-sold lots and designs and construction are well advanced, the projects
should be included within Western Water’s capital expenditure program and not subject to bring
forward costs.

Recommendation: The ESC and / or Western Water provide a plan or breakdown of infrastructure
timing in the growth corridors to ensure timely delivery in line with forecast development rates.
We appreciate the opportunity to contribute and provide feedback to Western Water’s pricing
submission and would welcome the opportunity meet and discuss our concerns highlighted above.
Please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned on

Yours sincerely
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Matthew Dean
Woodlea Project Director
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Our Reference 303450/R3
10 July 2017

Mr. Robert Murphy
General Manager Capital Program & Delivery
Western Water

Via Email (original not following in mail)

Dear Rob,
Woodlea Estate — Water Plan 4 Capital Allocations

At Woodlea’s meeting with Western Water of 16 June, Spiire/ Woodlea undertook to provide forecast
dates for sewer and water shared assets in the Woodlea Estate north of Taylors Road. These dates
are marked up on the attached strategy plans and reflect Woodlea’s realistic development program,
noting that most of the works will be within Precinct 3, with the first stage starting construction at the
end of this year.

You will also note that the construction of the Frontier Avenue extension along the west side of the
Active Open Space and the Government Secondary School are timed to align with the development
of the open space and expected land transfer of the school site. Beattys Road between Leakes Road
and Frontier Avenue will need to be constructed in conjunction with development of Precinct 5, so as
to provide a further connection to Leakes Road as traffic volumes increase.

For context, the current Precinct 3 staging plan and the overall Estate Masterplan (identifying
precincts 5 & 7) are also attached.

We ask that Western Water takes account of these delivery forecasts in the preparation of its Capital
Works allocations to ensure sequential development of Woodlea is facilitated with the timely provision
of sewer and water infrastructure funded in Water Plan 4.

These forecasts can be further discussed at our meeting of Friday 14t July.

Yours sincerely

Elizabeth Hamila
Principal — Spiire Engineering

Enclosure 1, Woodlea Precinct 3 water and sewer shared assets — delivery forecasts
2. Precinct 3 Draft Concept and Staging Plan
3. Woodlea Estate Masterplan

Copy to: Charbel Youssef Matthew Dean
Development Manager Project Director
Woodlea Woodlea

















